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Sent to Email:  
 
20 December 2022 
 
 
Dear Mayor  
 
DONCASTER Sheffield Airport (“DSA”) Airspace 
 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 13 December 2022.   
 
The CAA is aware of your aspiration to see Doncaster-Sheffield Airport (DSA) re-open 
for commercial traffic as soon as possible.  The CAA welcomes the opportunity to meet 
with you to provide and discuss information relevant to the regulatory steps (from an 
aviation safety perspective) that would need to be successfully completed before that 
can happen. 
 
As the UK’s independent aviation safety and airspace regulator CAA’s role requires it to 
carry out its functions to assure a high standard of safety. 
 
All civilian operators of Aerodromes handling commercial air transport flights require an 
Aerodrome Certificate or Licence from the CAA.  DSA’s former Aerodrome Certificate 
holder has voluntarily surrendered its Aerodrome Certificate, taking effect from the 12 
December 2022.  Based on the nature and volume of aviation activity carried out at 
DSA, under the former aerodrome licence DSA: 

 
a. Proposed a volume of controlled airspace was established, which was 

approved by the CAA after an Airspace Change proposal; and 
b. was required to ensure that an air traffic service (ATS) was provided for, and to 

control, aircraft entering that volume of controlled airspace.  
 

DSA’s former Aerodrome Certificate holder is no longer providing, or ensuring the 
provision of, the ATS. In order to assure safety the CAA has ensured that aviators are 
aware that the controlled airspace marked on aviation charts as controlled (and 
therefore actively serviced by an air traffic control unit) is in fact not controlled or 
benefitting from such a service.  The method used to achieve this is known as a 
NOTAM.  This is a time limited measure and in accordance with international standards 
(known as ICAO provisions which refer to UK’s international treaty obligations under the 
UN’s Chicago Convention) the CAA is required to proceed in a timely way to remove 
the airspace structure from aviation charts (known as the UK AIP).  Before the CAA 
does so we are seeking views of stakeholders on safety and airspace related 






